
 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

Statement on the passing of Officer 

Kendall Corder 
 

From all members of the Common Council: Alderwoman Sharlen P. Moore, 

Alderwoman Andrea M. Pratt, Alderman Mark Chambers, Jr., Alderman 

Alex Brower, Alderman Robert J. Bauman, Alderman Lamont 

Westmoreland, Alderwoman Milele A. Coggs, Alderman DiAndre Jackson, 

Alderperson JoCasta Zamarripa, Alderwoman Larresa Taylor, Alderman 

Peter Burgelis, Alderman José G. Pérez, Alderman Scott Spiker, 

Alderwoman Marina Dimitrijevic, and Alderman Russell W. Stamper, II 

  
 

June 30, 2025 
 

 

We are deeply saddened by the passing yesterday of Officer Kendall Corder, who was 

shot in the line of duty Thursday evening (June 26).  Our hearts are heavy, and we offer 

our deepest sympathies to Officer Corder’s family, friends, and squad partner Officer 

Christopher McCray, as they mourn, as well as the Milwaukee Police Department who 

lost one of their own. 

 

Officer Corder loved serving and was an exemplary member of the Milwaukee Police 

Department for six years, and was assigned to District 2.  The death of an officer is a tragedy 

for the community they serve, especially one with a long future of public service still ahead.  

 

Collectively, we would urge the community to offer privacy and comfort to the family at 

this time. 
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